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Dear Readers, 
“Turn your face toward the sun 

And the shadows will fall behind you” 
 

This is apparently a Maori proverb and it was sent to me in 
an email from a cruise company, one of many such companies 
at the moment who are encouraging me to think about 
holidays, early in 2021 even if not later this year. 
 
I’m afraid that I really can’t turn my thoughts to planning 
any major trip yet.    While I feel desperately sorry for all 
those people involved in the leisure industries who found their 
incomes cut off literally overnight, it will be some time before 
I shall feel comfortable venturing abroad.   Airports aren’t 
my favourite places at the best of times! 
 
No, my first trip, as soon as I am allowed, will be to the 
Cotswolds.   We had a visit planned for the end of March…..!   
I think lots of us will be discovering or rediscovering parts of 
the British Isles later this year. 
 
In the meantime - and this is the real reason I included the 
quotation at the beginning of this page - we can all turn our 
faces to the sun, even if it’s only on our own doorsteps, and 
even if it’s only for a few minutes each day.   We can take in a 
little bit of vitamin D and feel the warmth.    And perhaps, 
just perhaps, for a short while the shadows will fall behind 
us.  
 
Thank you for reading this online issue of “Connection” - I 
hope you find something of interest in it. 

Kate Rissbrook. 
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ST JOHN’S CHURCH DIARY - JUNE 2020 

At the moment, all regular Church services have been 
suspended. Please be aware that the Church is not open, 
even for private prayer. 
 
Please check the Notice Boards outside Church or go 
online to check our web site on  
http://stjohnsessington.co.uk  or Facebook (see below) 
for information on un-locking the lock down. 

 

Remember, St. John’s Church can be found on: 
Twitter:       @StEssington, @StTots 
Facebook:    St Johns Church Essington 
Website:     stjohnsessington.co.uk 

Essington Wood Wives Club 
 
To all our Members, although we can’t meet up at the 
moment, I hope everyone is taking care and keeping safe. 
 
Hopefully, we will be able to meet up soon and resume our 
meetings. 

Margaret Derry 
Chair. 



Page 4 

 

 

Parish Letter 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
As I write this, we are in our 10th week of lockdown. 70 
days and continuing, with no real end in sight.  We have 
lost family, friends and colleagues.  We cannot and must 
not approach those we love the most in case we pass the 
virus to them and we cannot come together as a Christian 
community to worship, mourn or celebrate in our traditional 
way.  
 
Our family should now have been camping in a field in East 
Sussex with over 25,000 other Christians at the Big Church 
Day Out, two days of worship and fellowship with incredible 
music, sharing stories, journeys and having some fun. This 
is my tribe, and I miss them very much. 
 
The BCDO became an annual pilgrimage for us, it restored 
us, being with our tribe was incredibly joyful, at times 
euphoric and certainly put the love of Jesus back at the 
centre of our lives.  There is a sense of real sadness not 
being able to connect and share our faith because the 
company of our fellow Christians gives us strength, a sense 
of solidarity and comfort.   But, this week we see two major 
events in Christ’s own journey, after 40 days with the 
disciples Jesus leaves them and ascends into heaven. 
Ascension Day sees a bitter sweet parting, Jesus is taken 
up to be with His father in heaven, the disciples think they 
are on their own but Jesus has one further gift for them and 
He instructs them not to leave Jerusalem, but to stay 
together until the spirit visited them, Pentecost. 
 
Those new Christians were also alone, afraid and 
vulnerable.  Their leader was gone and the threats of arrest, 
persecution, derision and death were very real. They 

continued….. 
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needed the strength and encouragement of each other 
more than ever before and perhaps something more, 
something a little bit 'out of this world' and they didn't have 
to wait long.   On the day of Pentecost they were altogether 
when 'a sound like a rush of violent wind' filled the house. 
'Divided tongues, as of fire appeared among them. All of 
them were filled with the Holy Spirit and they spoke other 
languages as the spirit gave them the ability', Acts 2. 1-13. 
 
Peter addressed the crowds, the naysayers were moved to 
hear him speak, '3,000 a day came to be baptised, and as 
they ate and drank with generous hearts and came 
together in the temples, the numbers grew and day by day 
the Lord added to their number those who were being 
saved'.  Those early Christians needed each other, they 
were vulnerable to an enemy they could not see, but they 
were not alone, as they began to draw upon the strengths 
of each other they grew in courage and in numbers.  They 
were not alone, Jesus promised them, 'I am with you 
always even till the end of time'.  
 
We have all received gifts these past 10 weeks, we have 
discovered within ourselves and others talents we never 
knew before, kindness, patience, courage, comfort and the 
ability to find joy in the little things.  We are not able to 
come together but nor are we apart, we are using our gifts 
and talents to help others, many of us will have seen the 
kindness of neighbours, even strangers.   As a community 
we are supporting each other, showing our love through our 
actions and this is exactly what we have all been called to 
do. I hope when we come back together our ' tribe' has 
grown, new friendships forged, seeds of faith sown. We will 
certainly have learned something about ourselves, our 
resourcefulness and our resilience.  When we emerge 
there will be sadness, life will be different, there will be 
people missing from our lives, but our Lord has them in His 
care and He has us.  continued….. 
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Wardens:  John Peterken 
        Tel. 01902 723157 
        Phil Thomas 
        Tel. 01902 739745 
 

 
Readers:  Mrs Delphine Hipkiss  
        Tel. 01902 828064 
      
        Mrs Mary White       
        Tel. 01922 478853 

 

 
 
 

Children,   Mrs Janette Thomas 
Youth &     Tel. 07828 213595  
Families:  E-mail: 
   janettethomas129@live.co.uk 
 
 

CHURCH OFFICERS 
   

 Secretary: Mrs Hilary Southern 
         Tel. 01922 445265 
 
 Verger:   Mrs Joy Burrows 
         Tel. 01922 407698 

SOME OF THE ST. JOHN’S TEAM 

I hope the gifts you have been given continue to grow, may 
you all flourish in your very different ways, may we be a joy 
and a comfort to each other until we can meet again. 
 
God’s blessings to us all,   

Janette Thomas  
CYFAM   

 
 

Here are some more names who are part of the St John’s 
Team They can be a useful first point of contact; 
 
Rev Rosemary Biddle      01922 419032 
Sue Davenport                01922 495516 
Sue Hinks-Caldwell          01922 516450  
 

See also the website Contact Us page 
Stjohnsessington.co.uk 
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(I’m leaving these details in the Magazine for future 
reference, although of course there will be no Office Hours 
until further notice.   Ed.) 

Arrangements for weddings and baptisms at St. John's 
Church can be made during Office Hours at the Church on 
the first and third Saturdays of the month between 
10.00 am and 11.30 am, to book dates or ask questions. 

 
For enquiries regarding placing an entry in the Memorial 

Book in Church, please contact 
Mrs Mavis Glennon, Tel. 01543 467675. 

Essington Guild of Friends 
 
 

There are no meetings of the Guild of Friends until further 
notice, but we wish to assure everyone that our meetings have 
only been postponed, and not cancelled! 

Roy Davis  
Secretary. 

District & Parish Councillors 
 
Warren Fisher & Christopher Steel 
w.fisher@sstaffs.gov.uk    Telephone No. 07908 853484 
c.steel@sstaffs.gov.uk   Telephone No. 07984 641361 
 
Staffordshire County Councillors 

Kath Perry  Telephone No. 01922 412369  

Bernard Williams   Telephone No. 01922 410259,  
e-mail bernard.williams@staffordshire.gov.uk 
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ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Has a venue available for hire that is suitable for a 
wide variety of functions / uses, at reasonable rates 

 
 

ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Hobnock Road, Essington, WV11 2RF 

 
Licensed Bar available 

 
Catering available from The Old School Tearooms 

 
Charges 

Community Centre Hall - £15.00 per hour inc. VAT 
or £120.00 per full day hire inc. VAT 

Hire of the Council Chamber - £10.00 per hour 
 
 Bookings and enquiries can be made by contacting: 

 
Louise Tipler, Acting Clerk to the Council,  

01922 711608   
Monday-Friday, 8.30 am - 4.30 pm 

(Please ring before you visit, to ensure that  
the Clerk is in) 

 
Email:  clerk@essingtonpc.org 

Tea Dance @  
Essington Community Centre 

 
Every Tuesday Afternoon 

2.00 pm - 4.00 pm 
 

No partner required! 
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A. LLOYD 
PLASTERING AND ARTEXING 
Also Coving, Rendering and Painting 

All Work Undertaken 
Mobile: 07803 036215 

Home No: 01922 408175 
58 Hawthorne Road, Essington 

 

 

Standeford Garden Construction 
EST 1954 Family Run Business 

Block Paving, Tarmacing, Turfing  
Slabbing, Fencing. 

All General Landscaping. 
We also deliver Soil, Sand, Stone, etc. 
For a free quote, ring 07748 636549 or  

01902 790238 

Jay’s Carpets 
The one stop rolling 

Carpet Shop! 
For a free measure & 
quote, with samples 

brought to your home,  
Contact Jay today. 

You can call, text and 
WhatsApp on 

07957 197489 
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E. ARROWSMITH & SON 
 

ALL ROOFING, FELT ROOFING 
U.P.V.C FASCIA  AND GUTTERS 

BRICKWORK ETC. 
VALLEYS 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 
185 BROAD LANE, ESSINGTON 

TEL. (01922) 477754 

 SINGING, 
PIANO & 

MUSIC THEORY 
TUITION 

 
07821 818519 

 
M. COLLEY BA(Hons) 

LLCM PGCE PGDip 

 
 

 Teleview Services 
Television    Video  Satellite 
Sales    Service   Rentals 

Also 
Widescreen  T-V & Plasma: 24-28-32-42 inch 

 

Terms Available 
Free View Digi Box’s From £50 
Call Winston on 07802933568 

or  01922- 475782 

S & L Business Services Ltd 
Full Accountancy Service for the Small Business. 

Specialising in Sole Traders. Self Employed.  
Partnership Accounts.  

PAYE & VAT Returns. Management Accounts.  
Assistance in Corporate Recovery. 

For all Enquiries Please Contact  Steve Jones,   
76 Brownshore Lane, Essington. WV11 2AG 
Tel: 01922 494490         Mob: 07917 454136 

Email:  sw_jones@btinternet.com 

REGISTERED PLUMBER 
HATHERLEY'S 

PLUMBING & HEATING 
 

24 Hour 
 Emergency service, 

also blocked  
drains cleared 

 
Tel: (01902) 731878 

 

Mobile phone  07956 824381 

ADAM & EVE’S 
UNISEX SALON 
71 HILL ST. ESSINGTON 
Pensioners Rate Mon– Wed 

Open: 
9.00am - 5.00pm Tue -  Fri 
9.00am - 6.00pm Thurs 
8.00am - 3.00pm Sat. 
 

Tel: (01922) 406786 

PETE’S GLASS & WINDOWS 
• Repair/Update Existing Hardwood, Softwood, uPVC Windows. 
• Replacement Frames Made To Measure. 
• Replacement Single or Double Glazing. 
• Upgrade Your Existing Windows by fitting K Glass or Argon Fitted Units. 
• Replacement Window Sills. 
• Safety Glass.  
• Arched uPVC Windows & Doors Supplied & Fitted. 

For further details Tel: 01902 753482 or 07504 472459 
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B. N. NORTH & SON LTD 
REGISTERED PLUMBERS 

 
PLUMBING AND CENTRAL 

HEATING ENGINEERS. 
 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE 
ON GAS, PLUMBING AND CENTRAL 

HEATING 
 
 

 RYECROFT COTTAGE 
 BURSNIPS ROAD, 
 ESSINGTON  WV11 2RE 

 
 
 

     Tel: 01922 475743   
 Mobile:  07889 887495 

ABSTRACT BLINDS 
VERTICAL– ROLLER– WOOD 

VENETIAN - VENETIAN 
CONSERVATORY BLINDS 

Free No Obligation Quotes and 
Competitive Prices 

Local Family Run Business 
Mobile:  07966 025011 

Or 01902 656688 
www.abstractblinds.co.uk 

Hawthorne Flowers 
& Home Brew 

 
Weddings Birthdays Anniversaries & Funerals 

 

Fresh or Artificial Flowers 
Gifts & Cards to complement your 

Flowers 
Tel: 01922 402396 

Email: enquiries@hawthorneflowers.co.uk 
66 Wolverhampton Road, Essington WV11 2BX 

DJC ROOFING  
& BUILDING Ltd 

 
All Types of  

Roofing: 
Firestone Rubber 

Flat Roofing  
20 Year Guarantee 

Felt Roofing, Slating 
Tiling, Repairs & 

Maintenance. UPVC 
Fascia & Guttering 
No Job Too Large 

or Small 
Contact  

Dave Cockayne: 
07778 338458 

or 
01922 404169 

WOOD BURNING STOVE 
INSTALLATIONS  

By Mike Kiely Heating 
All aspects of solid fuel & gas work undertaken 

 
HETAS & GAS SAFE REGISTERED 

 

Please telephone Mike on 07968 034344 
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NEW SHOWROOM 
OPEN 7 DAYS 
AT HOLLYBUSH 

GARDEN CENTRE 

•Stairlifts - Demonstration Model in store 
 

•Mobility Scooters - Test Drive Today! 
 

•Rise & Recline Chairs - from £395 
 

•Wheelchairs - from £95 
•Walking Aids – indoor & outdoor 
 

We now stock Wide Fitting Shoes and Slippers 
 

Tel: 01922 413272 
www.essingtonmobility.co.uk 

Marcus Cooper 
Plumbing & Home Improvements 

 
Bathroom Fitting          Kitchen Fitting 

Floor and Wall Tiling 
Free Bathroom & Kitchen Planning 

 
All work undertaken - from replacing a tap 

washer to designing and fitting a new kitchen 
Phone for a free quotation 

 
Tel.  01922 405315 

Mob.  07950 850661 
Kingsway Essington 
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 ASHMORE GLASS    
Est. 1998 (of Essington) 
 Suppliers & Installers of:- 

 
UPVC - WINDOWS / DOORS / PORCHES & CONSERVATORIES 

 

• MISTED GLASS REPLACED 
• FASCIA / SOFFIT & GUTTERS 
• GLASS / MIRROR CUT TO SIZE 
• COMPOSITE / BIFOLD DOORS 

 
FREE QUOTATIONS 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY & MEASURING SERVICE AVAILABLE 
UNITS 27 - 29 ESSINGTON INDUSTRIAL ESTATE 

BOGNOP ROAD ESSINGTON, WOLVERHAMPTON 
 

                          FREEPHONE  0800 980 9620 
  01902 488334 
  01922 400029 

www.ashmoreglass.co.uk                             ashmoreglass@btconnect.com 

HOMER HEATING SERVICES LTD 
Gas, Oil & Combination Boiler Service & Repair 

 
       25 Years Experience              126 Woden Avenue 
       All Work Guaranteed               Wednesfield 
       Family Run Business                               Wolverhampton 
                                    WV11 1PW 
 

  GAS SAFE Reg.               Tel:   01902 723849 
                            Mob: 07831 788941 

PERMANENT SEAL ROOFING G.R.P. 
 

25 Year Guarantee on Flat Roofs 
Using Fibre Glass Materials 

All Types of Roofing Work Covered 
Home and Garden Improvements Carried Out 

For a Free Quote  
Tel: David  01922 712877 (Home)   07976 414542 (Mobile) 

110 Broad Lane Essington 
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WILLENHALL RUFC MINI AND JUNIORS 
We recruit from the age of 6-18. 

We train on Wednesdays from 6.30pm 
Find us on Bognop Road, Essington 

Please call or text Michelle on 07432 028356  
  or email: 
  recruitment@willenhallrufc.co.uk  
  for more information 
  Free gift for all new members! 

PIANO, KEYBOARD, &  
MUSIC THEORY, TUITION 

 
All ages – all abilities 

 
ESSINGTON 

 
Tel: Rob, 07576 107832 

Mix Fitness with Friendship! 
GENTLE EXERCISE CLASS 

 

For older and less mobile people 
All welcome. No upper or lower age limits,  

all exercises can be done seated or standing 
 

Essington Wood Methodist Church, Bursnips Road, 
Essington, WV11 2RE  

every Tuesday at 9.30 am 
Refreshments available afterwards 
£3.50 per week, pay as you come 

 

Lisa 07773 326373          lisaembrey@hotmail.com 
Fully qualified and insured.   10 years’ experience 

IAN TAYLOR 
BUILDING & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

KINGSWAY, ESSINGTON, WOLVERHAMPTON, WV11 2AH 
MOBILE: 07932 699549 OR 01922 408346 

E-MAIL : itaylor2@sky.com 
 

GENERAL BUILDER with 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE  
SMALL EXTENSIONS / GARAGE CONVERSIONS /  

NEW BATHROOM REFITS / DECORATING / PATIOS / GARDEN 
WALLS / PLUMBING WORK / ALTERATIONS 

Free Quotations 

Foot Health  
Practitioner 

For all your foot care  
Nail trimming 

Callus reduced 
Corn reduction 
Foot massage 

Including care for diabetic 
patients. 

Contact Lorraine Barnes 
CFHP.MPSPract. 

Essington 07894 343773 

 A.J.SELLMAN 
 

Family Funeral  
Directors 

 
A Special Level of  

Care Since 1870 
 

Pre-paid Funeral Plans 
and Advice 

  
Bereavement Counselling 

 
Funerals Arranged 

in any Area 
 

70 Church Street,  
Cannock 

 
St. Michael’s Square, 

Penkridge 
 

01543 502322 or  
01785 715840 

 
sellmans@ajsellman.com 

www.ajsellman.co.uk       
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CHRIS LAWLEY 
Your Local 

Painter & Decorator 
Over 40 Years 

Experience 
Interior & Exterior 
Free Estimates 

33 Wolverhampton Rd 
Essington 

Tel: 01922 712706 
Mobile: 07940 492812 

 • Farm Shop • Butchery and Deli •  
• Restaurant • PYO •  

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Home reared, home produced and local 
produce right on your doorstep!  

 
Pedigree Hereford Beef, Free-Range Pork and 

Home Cured Bacon 
Homemade Cakes, Pies and Ready Meals 

Handmade in our Country Kitchen  

Book to try our famous afternoon tea in our restaurant 
or carvery roast every Sunday!  

Breakfast • Lunch • Afternoon Tea • Sweet Treats  

• Opening Hours •  
Farm Shop: Open daily 9 am-5 pm/Restaurant: Open daily 9 am-4.30 pm 

 
www.essingtonfarm.co.uk/01902 735724/ 
info@essingtonfarm.co.uk  

Derek Mante BSc (Hons) 
M.Ch.S.R.Ch. HCPC 

Podiatrist/Chiropodist 
 

Having recently taken early 
retirement from 

Specialist Foot Health Services 
Royal Wolverhampton NHS Trust 

where I worked for 17 years  
as Senior Podiatrist, 

 
Now practising as Visiting  
Podiatrist in your home.   

Treatments for Diabetics, Arthritis, 
Callus, Corns, Verrucas, Ingrowing 

Toenails  
(using local anaesthetics) 
Foot & Toe Nail Infections. 

 
Tel: 07929 474459 

Email: derek.mante@tiscali.co.uk 
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Friends of Essington 

Social Events - FoE Pub Quiz 
The FoE Virtual Quiz is still taking place on 
Facebook every Thursday evening to 
entertain and educate (just after the applause for NHS and 
other key workers). 
     Date:       Every Thursday (until further notice) 
     Venue:     The Internet 
     Start time:  8.10 pm 
     Cost:       £ Free! 
Invitation only, via the private group “Essington FoE Quiz”. 
When the lockdown is over, and we return to a “normal” life, 
we intend to resume our normal Pub Quiz back in 
Essington Working Men’s Club.   Some of our new virtual 
quizzers may wish to keep supporting us, so see you soon! 
 
 
Environmental Activities 
• Fly Tipping will continue to be a problem within the 

village and surrounding roads during these difficult 
times;  so please keep up the good work of reporting 
issues as they occur. 
 
Please use websites such as  
Love Clean Streets www.lovecleanstreets.com 
Fix My Street www.fixmystreet.com 
South Staffs Council  
www.staffs.gov.uk/environment/fly-tipping.cfm  
GOV.UK  www.gov.uk/report-flytipping 
 
There is also a MyStaffs mobile app that can be used to 
report issues. 
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4th June is the Saint’s Day for Petroc... 
 
… the founder of Padstow 
 
If you would really like to be in Cornwall this summer in search 
of peace and quiet, Petroc is the saint for you.  Especially if you 
used to find Padstow a bit too crowded for your liking!  He would 
have sympathised. 
 
This 6th century abbot is Cornwall’s most famous saint.  Petroc 
set sail from South Wales, landed at Haylemouth, and founded 
a monastery at Lanwethinoc – now called Padstow, after him 
(Petroc’s Stow). 
 
Padstow must have been popular even in those days, because 
about 30 years later Petroc, in search of some peace and quiet, 
moved on to build another monastery at Little Petherick 
(Nanceventon). Here he engaged with his local community by 
building a mill and a chapel. 
 
In time, Petroc began feeling crowded again. So he tramped off 
to the remote wilds of Bodmin Moor, where he lived as a hermit 
– until some 12 monks turned up to join him.   Firmly, Petroc 
kept them all housed in a monastery on a hilltop, while he 
enjoyed his private space in a cell by the river.   But even here 
Petroc was not alone.  One day a terrified stag came rushing 
through the woods, pursued by the hunt.   Petroc flung open the 
door of his cell, and the panting animal took refuge.  When the 
huntsmen arrived on the scene, they did not dare to argue with 
the famous holy man, and went their way.   The stag’s gratitude 
made him tame, and Petroc would come to be portrayed with a 
stag as his special emblem. 
 
Petroc was buried in the monastery in Padstow but in c.1000AD 
his shrine and relics, including his staff and bell, were 
transferred to Bodmin.   Here they have stayed ever since, 
except for a short, unplanned trip to Brittany in 1177, when they 
were stolen and carted off by a naughty Canon of the Church. 
Henry II intervened, and everything but one rib of Petroc was 
eventually returned! 
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Around the Village  -  The Church 

Letter from the Wardens 
 
Last month the work on the church drive had begun.  Now 
there is a ramped entrance to the new building, the WEB. 
The drive is looking good and, by the time you read this, 
the front aspect of the church should be really ready for 
business, whenever that may be! 
 
The weather has been really good for the grass.  The 
results of that are swathes of long grass in the churchyard 
around the graves.  This is now being attended to.  It may 
take a session or two, so it could be that there is a bit more 
to do when this magazine is first published. 
 
 
The scheme organised by Sue Davenport and others to 
provide support for the vulnerable is still going strong.  
Many have been grateful for the shopping and errands and 
also for the regular contact, albeit by phone or at long 
range.  Hasn’t this emergency brought home clearly how 
much we enjoy meeting each other face to face? 
  
Phil has provided hand sanitizing facilities for when we do 
reopen.  It will still be important to keep our distance 
however and, for a while, we will be sitting further apart 
than usual. 
 
Don’t forget to check the website for updated information.  
The address is stjohnsessington.co.uk.  On Facebook, look 
for St Johns Essington. 
 
Keep safe, and hopefully see you all in July. 

 
John & Phil. 
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80 years ago, June 1940 was a dramatic month 
in World War II…. 
 
...and one which saw two of the most memorable speeches in 
English. 

As the evacuation of Allied Forces from Dunkirk was completed, 
recently appointed Prime Minister Winston Churchill told the 
House of Commons on 4th June: “We shall fight on the beaches, 
we shall fight on the landing grounds, we shall fight in the fields 
and in the streets, we shall fight in the hills; we shall never 
surrender.” 

Surprisingly, he did not broadcast it to the nation: it was not 
recorded until 1949, “for posterity”.   When he spoke, the French 
had not surrendered, and the idea that “in God’s good time” the 
USA might conceivably have to ride to the aid of a ‘subjugated’ 
England actually depressed as many people as it invigorated. 

Two weeks later, on 18th June, with the battle in France lost, 
Churchill did address the country directly with a rallying call in 
what must indeed have seemed a very dark hour.   “The Battle 
of Britain,” he said, “is about to begin.   Upon this battle depends 
the survival of Christian civilisation.”   He concluded by saying 
that if Britain were to last a thousand years, people would still 
say, “This was their finest hour.” 
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Pictures from the Parish 
 
This period of emergency has seen the exchange of so 
many pictures electronically that it seems hard to keep up. 
Many of them have been personal, many humorous, some 
even are health warnings, but all help us to share our 
experiences.  
 
We are lucky to live in a very varied area with beautiful 
countryside on our doorsteps as well as historic buildings 
within walking distance.  Even Wolverhampton, not noted 
for its aesthetic appeal, is a historic town with much to 
explore. 
 
Here are two pictures of pools, one in Essington and 
familiar to most of us, the other in the old Tarmac quarry 
at the junction of Bognop Road and Cannock Road in 
Westcroft. This was taken by John Eccleston. 
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….and this is 
the former 
Tarmac 
Quarry pool  
on a recent 
walk with the 
dog. 
 
There is now 
a link to local 
pictures on 
the front page 
of the church 
website, if you wish to see them in greater detail. 

http://stjohnsessington.co.uk/ 

It would be good to have some of your local pictures 
printed out and on show when we open the new church 
building later this year. 

Lipstick Lockdown! 
 

Every morning, a little girl would go into the 
bathroom to watch her mother as she was putting 
on her makeup to go to work.  But as soon as the 
Coronavirus Lockdown started, her mother 
stopped bothering with makeup, much to her 
daughter's confusion.  “Mummy,” she cried, “Come 
back!   You forgot to kiss the toilet paper goodbye!”  
 

(Apologies to any gentlemen reading this who 
don’t understand!!    Ed.) 
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Doctors Libberton, Ram & Gulati 
Essington Community Centre, 
Essington Medical Centre, 
Hobnock Road, WV11 2RF. 
Tel:  01922 470130 
Open: Mon. - Fri. 8 a.m. - 6.30 p.m. 
Tuesday 8 a.m. - 7.30 p.m. 

Pharmacy 

Hawthorne Chemist,  
Essington Community Centre. 
Tel:  01922  491249 
Open times: Mon, Tues, Wed, Thurs 
& Fri  8.30 am - 6.30 pm, 
Sat 9 am - 1 pm   
 
Essington Post Office 
69 Hill Street, Essington. 
Telephone:  01922 475379 
Open Times:  
Mon -  Fri  6.30 a.m. -   5:30  p.m. 
Saturday  6.30 a.m. -  2:00 p.m. 

Registration of Births & Deaths 
Register Office:    
Cannock Chase Council Offices 
Beecroft Road, Cannock,  
WS11 1BG. 
Tel:  0300 111 8001 
Visits by appointment only. 
Mon. to Fri. 9 a.m. — 5 p.m.  
 

Playgroup 
For details, ring:  01922 403255 
 
 
Police  contact number 
Tel:  03001234455  
 

Essington Medical Centre - 
Patient Participation Group 
We are looking for new members.  
If you are a patient and would like 
to be involved, please contact the 
surgery. 

VILLAGE INFORMATION 

 

Material for publication in the next issue, please forward to : 

Mrs Kate Rissbrook,  Blackhalve Farm, Blackhalve Lane, Essington, 
WV11 2BB           Tel. 01902 732886 

E-mail:   stjohns_mag1@btinternet.com 

All Advertising matters to: 
Mr S. Bate, 86 Hill St, Essington. Tel. 01922 477002  

E-mail:   stanbate@btinternet.com 
If you would like to receive this monthly Magazine: 

(£5 for 12 issues, delivered free of charge) 
Contact Mrs Bea Hammond, Tel. 01922 478753 

E-mail:   beatrice@bhammond.co.uk 
 

Printed and published by St. John’s Church, Essington. 

DEADLINE DATE FOR THE JULY 2020 MAGAZINE  
 THURSDAY 18th JUNE 2020  

 

Material received after this date may be held over to the next month.  Also, 
some material may have to be held over if there is not enough space 
available to print it.  All letters, notices of thanks, articles, poems etc. must 
be accompanied by the full name and address of the sender. Material 
received by the Editor without this information will not be published. 


